MASSACHUSETTS BOARD OF MEDICINE TAKES DISCIPLINARY ACTION

WAKEFIELD:  At its meeting on July 13, 2023, the Massachusetts Board of Registration in Medicine took disciplinary action against the medical licenses of Keshaudas Pahuja, M.D., Mary Kelly Sutton, M.D., William Mitchell, M.D., and Oscar A. Cornelio Flores, M.D.
[bookmark: _Hlk139968358]In a Final Decision & Order, the Board revoked Dr. Keshaudas Pahuja’s right to renew his medical license after it found that his treatment of three patients was below the standard of care and placed into question his competence to practice medicine. The Board also found that Dr. Pahuja prepared an illegible and inadequate operative note of a surgery he performed on another patient. Dr. Pahuja was first licensed in Massachusetts on July 25, 1980 and practiced until his license was summarily suspended on June 11, 2020.  Dr. Pahuja last practiced medicine at Caritas Good Samaritan Medical Center in Brockton.
The Board revoked Dr. Mary Kelly Sutton’s medical license after it found, in a Final Decision & Order, that Dr. Sutton had been disciplined by the Medical Board of California for reasons substantially similar to those for which Massachusetts could impose discipline, to wit, for engaging in gross negligence on a particular occasion or negligence on repeated occasions when she issued immunization exemptions to eight children without completing appropriate examinations. Dr. Sutton, who practices family medicine and preventive medicine, has been licensed in the Commonwealth since December 3, 2015. She was previously licensed to practice medicine in several states.
[bookmark: _Hlk126068202]In a Consent Order, the Board reprimanded the license of Dr. William A. Mitchell after he agreed that he failed to properly maintain medical records for three patients undergoing surgery, as well as having a patient placed under anesthesia before surgery was ready to proceed. The Consent Order also prohibits Dr. Mitchell from the independent performance of surgeries and procedures. Dr. Mitchell, a board-certified orthopaedic surgeon, has been licensed to practice medicine in Massachusetts since May 21, 1984. He practices medicine in a private office in Andover and is affiliated with Newton-Wellesley Hospital. Dr. Mitchell is also licensed in New York.

The Board also accepted Dr. Oscar A. Cornelio Flores’ resignation of his inchoate right to renew his medical license. Resignation is a disciplinary action that permanently removes a physician from the practice of medicine. Dr. Cornelio Flores was licensed to practice medicine in the Commonwealth from May 28, 2014 until May 2, 2017. He last practiced medicine in North Carolina.  

The Massachusetts Board of Registration in Medicine licenses more than 40,000 physicians, osteopaths and acupuncturists.  The Board was created in 1894 to protect the public health and safety by setting standards for the practice of medicine and ensuring that doctors who practice in the Commonwealth are appropriately qualified and competent. The Board investigates complaints and determines sanctions. More information is available at www.mass.gov/massmedboard, or you may contact the Board at borimmediamassmail.state.ma.us.



